

From: Roy Caniano
To: Chamberlain, Dwight; Fuller, Karla; Gwynn, Pat; Mallett, Bruce
Date: 8/17/2007 4:05:39 PM
Subject: Discussion with (b)(7)(C)

Pat/Bruce/Karla/Dwight:
I was able to get in touch with (b)(7)(C) and discussed with him the Callaway case where the individual is concerned about the OI results and the delay in receiving his FOIA request. I told him that we were working closely with FOIA, had dialogue with them yesterday, and it appears that they will be able to give the individual at least a partial release shortly. I told (b)(7)(C) that I would be the point of contact and suggested that once the individual receives the FOIA (or portions of it) we would gladly sit down with him to discuss any concerns he may have. (b)(7)(C) thought that was a good idea and indicated that he would contact the individual to see if that was acceptable. I later received an e-mail from (b)(7)(C) indicating that this was acceptable and thanked me for my involvement. (b)(7)(C) also told me that since it appears we are working this issue with FOIA they won't yet be going to Congress as he earlier indicated. I contacted FOIA for a status to talk with Kathryn O Green but she was not in. I left a voice message summarizing my discussion with (b)(7)(C) and indicated I would contact her first thing Monday for a status. I believe if we can get the individual at least the partial as FOIA indicated next week we can have a success path. If the individual is still concerned I will probably be the one to sit down with him with some support from someone like Judith, like we did in the STP case.

CC: Freeman, Harry; Howell, Art; Vogel, Anton